
MABALACAT CITY COLLEGE 
GLOBAL RELATIONS, OPPORTUNITIES, AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT 

September 18, 2023 

COL GILBERTO T ESTEBAN JR PAF (MNSA) 
Group Commander, 600th ABG 
Clark Air Base 

Dear Col. Esteban JR: 

Mabalacat City College, is organizing a celebration of the International Day of Peace. 
This day serves as a powerful reminder of the urgent need for peace and harmony in 
our tumultuous world. It provides a platform for individuals, communities, and nations 
to come together and reflect on the significance of peace, emphasizing its crucial role 
in fostering cooperation, understanding, and progress on a global scale. 

In line with this, we would like to request your drum and bugle corps team to play 
during the celebration of the International Day of Peace Walk on September 27, 2023, 
2:30pm -4:00pm from Kamikaze East Airfield to Mabalacat City College. Our intention 
is to create a lasting symbol of peace that will not only resonate within our local 
community but also serve as a reminder of our collective responsibility to strive for a 
more peaceful world. 

For further inquiries, please don't hesitate to contact us through Mr. Kevin Aaron M. 
Peralta at 0928-503-9623 or email: vpea@mcc.edu.ph or kevin.peralta@mcc.edu.ph. 

M. PERALTA 
Assista t Vice President for Linkages and International Affairs 

Noted by: 

RAYM ,.,• .. iio~~-.~--r:1"nN D. VERGARA, MPR 
for Global Relations, Opportunities and Workforce Development 
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